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Winter walk on Brayton/Borden marsh



Thank you to all of you for making this first year as President truly wonderful! Your participation in 
Land Trust activities has been incredibly enthusiastic. Rain and shine, you joined us in so many places, 
starting with our Annual Meeting in May on the 13-acre Brayton/Borden Marsh. Early June found 
a large number of us taking shelter at the Spindle Rock Club during a late season nor’easter as we 
celebrated Terry White’s 14-year leadership of our Land Trust. Another even larger group gathered 
in July to be part of our annual Barn Dance held on Turtle Rock Farm along the East Branch of the 
Westport River and survived the torrential thunderstorms and ensuing mud and stuck cars with good 
humor. The Town Farm Concert drew a small audience in late August to hear Mozart’s Oboe Concerto 
beneath the tent and gently falling rain. It seems all of our 2012 events had some type of rain event 
included at no extra charge!

The response to our invitation to explore our protected properties has been tremendous. Our new 
Beyond Barways Walk Series took small groups of walkers onto private land protected by Conservation 
Restrictions. Some of you joined us in kayaks to view and visit river access properties along the East 
and West branches of our river. Volunteers helped us build a new trail on our Old Harbor Wildlife 
Refuge property in April. You also helped us keep trails open throughout the year.  The result of this 
enthusiasm is that Land Trust properties are attracting visitors happy to enjoy local vistas, forests, 
riversides and native habitat at any time of the year. We see families, equestrians, dog walkers, hunters, 
baby strollers and neighbors out using our lands all year round. Having worked to protect over 3,900 
acres since 1972 through donations and purchases of land, CRs and APRs, we are seeing the realization 
of our vision: Land Trust properties are being used for respectful and appreciative public recreation. 

2012 marked many milestones for the Land Trust in Westport. It was our 40th year. We exceeded a 
2,000 new-acre benchmark, the target we set with our partner, The Trustees of Reservations, ten years 
ago. 50% of the land we own is now available as six public conservation areas with signage, parking 
areas, and trails. There are now 24 farm parcels protected with Agricultural Preservation Restrictions, 
nine of those facilitated by us in the last decade. We also protected and sold two farms to local farmers 
and worked to protect the Town Farm through a 99-year lease with the Town of Westport. And finally, 
we have protected more than 1,000 acres of private land through Conservation Restrictions in the last 
ten years.

To bring us to where we stand today, we added 67 acres of protected land in 2012 and early 2013. The 
Howe family placed an APR on their family farm in early 2012. Lucy Keefe donated her newly protected 
land, the former Noquochoke Boy Scout Camp on Pine Hill Road. Robert Bryan, the Jansen Family, 
and Doug Reed donated Conservation Restrictions on their lands. In addition to the newly protected 
acres, The Trustees of Reservations (TTOR) completed restoration of the South Apartment of the Town 
Farm. Hundreds of you turned out in October for the ribbon cutting, and the Land Trust and Westport 
based TTOR employees made quick work of moving into the new space in early 2013. 

There is much to celebrate, come rain or shine. But our work never ends. There is still more land to 
protect and this protected land requires stewardship (monitoring and maintenance) in perpetuity.  On 
behalf of the WLCT Board of Directors, I extend our great thanks for the commitment and generosity 
of so many who have contributed their time, talent, and financial support to our success. We look 
forward with excitement to what we can achieve together in 2013 and beyond. 

Trip Millikin, President

2012 Board of Directors

Dudley L. Millikin, III (Trip), President

Thomas B. Boreiko, Vice President

Anne Boxler, Vice President

G. David Forney, Jr., Treasurer

Charlene Wood, Clerk

Russell Beede

John Gifford

Ann Higgins

Max Kohlenberg

Peter Levesque

Arthur Parker

Tina Shapleigh Schmid

Paul Stein

Henry Swan

James P. Tewksbury

Charles W. Trippe

William J. Underwood, Jr. (Woody)

Benjamin V. White, III (Advisor Director)

2012 WLCT Staff

Peggy Stevens 

Executive Director,  

Westport Land Conservation Trust 

Jennifer Lynch 

Administrative Assistant &  

Membership Coordinator,  

Westport Land Conservation Trust 

2012 TTOR Staff 

Jennifer Dubois 

Director of Southeast  

Region Community Conservation,  

The Trustees of Reservations

Christopher Detwiller 

Community Conservation Specialist,  

The Trustees of Reservations



Income

	 Membership			   $	21,425.00
	 Contributions			 
		  Annual Appeal	 $	 76,954.00
		  Designated Gifts	 $ 	 6,250.00	
		  Project Administration	 $ 	 10,540.00
		  Bequest	 $    	 36,272.00
						    
						      $	 130,016.00

	 Grants			   $	 2,000.00	
	 Barn Dance		  $	 49,215.00
	 Dividends/Interest	 $	 28.00

	 TOTAL INCOME			   $	 202,684.00

Expenses

	 General & Administration	 $	 119,994.00 
	 Stewardship		  $	 41,685.00
	 Outreach
		  General	 $	 5,020.00
		  Barn Dance	 $	 35,985.00
						      $	 41,005.00
	
	 TOTAL EXPENSES			   $	 202,684.00
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The Westport Land Conservation Campaign helps  
put it all together!

Together, the Westport Land Conservation Trust and The Trustees of Reservations 
have protected over 2,000 acres since the year 2000, for a total of 3,909 acres privately 
protected in Westport since 1972. And increasingly we have been able to build off of 
our successes in earlier decades through our more recent conservation efforts. Here are 
two examples of how the Land Conservation Partnership helps put it all together, using 
combinations of donated or purchased land with privately owned land that is protected 
by conservation restrictions:

In 1975, Patience and Burton Bryan made a gift of 30 acres along Old Harbor Road. Today, 
that one gift of 30+ acres has grown to 7 parcels of protected land covering 140 acres of 
contiguous open space.

In 2006, Julia Krapf and her family made a gift of 60 acres off Main Road. Today that one 
gift has grown to 4 parcels of protected land covering 166 acres of contiguous open space.

And our land protection 
work continues. Our 
Land Conservation 
Partnership protected 67 
additional acres in 2012 
through a combination of 
Conservation Restrictions, 
fee donations and 
Agricultural Preservation 
Restrictions. This is all 
part of how the partnership 
works to preserve the 
Town of Westport’s many 
special places: scenic 
vistas, farm lands, natural 
resources, and open 
spaces. We protect prime 
agricultural soils and 

frontage on both branches of the Westport River and on many of the streams that flow 
into the River, as well as several acres of coastal property. 

All told, the Westport Land Conservation Partnership has completed projects with 58 
families since the year 2000 to protect 2,044 acres of Westport land. Together with a 
team of over 30 volunteers we have raised the funds necessary to carry out our mission 
here in Westport. We are ever thankful to each one of you who has contributed money 
and/or land to our Partnership and Campaign. We congratulate each of you in this 
Annual Report and look forward to continuing the momentum of protecting all that is 
unique about Westport’s rural landscapes and vistas. Thank you!

How the Partnership works: The WLCT staff manages the organizational aspects  
necessary to achieve the land protection objectives. The Trustees’ Westport staff  
provides the leadership and expertise for all the land protection projects. Together,  
the two organizations conduct joint fund raising.

Fund Raising Volunteers
for the Land Partnership, 
2000-2012

Joel and Lisa Alvord
Richard Armstrong
Robert Armknecht
Chris Baldwin and Sally Reyering
Gertraude and John Bergland
Tom Boreiko and Alison Coolidge
Elizabeth Coxe and David Forney
Ed Goldberg
Benjamin Guy
Judy Hale
Barbara Hanley
Deb Hanley
Lucy Hemenway
Ann Higgins
Peter Kastner
Max Kohlenberg
Albert Lees
Peter Lisle
Frank Maguire
Martha Marshall
Trip Millikin
Tom Moran
Helga Nichols
Arthur Parker
Jack Penney
Ellen Plapinger
Sharon Raposa
Debby Robbins
Elliot Schildkrout
Tina Schmid
Woody Underwood
Janet Vaillant
Barbara Watterson
Terry White

Upper Spectacle Island



Income through 2012

		  Private Donations	 $	 9,344,090.00
		  Sale of Property	 $	 250,000.00
		  Town Funds			   $	 2,197,500.00
		  State Funds			   $	 4,399,348.00
 		  Federal Funds	 $	 1,985,000.00

		  Total Income	 $	 18,175,938.00

		  Gifts of Land and CRs	 $	 26,913,300.00 

TOTAL INCOME	 $	 44,656,874.00

Expenses through 2012

		  Land Protection	 $	 13,113,500.00
		  Transaction Costs	 $	 694,298.47
 		  Westport Conservation Office	 $	 1,001,721.00

TOTAL EXPENSES		 $	14,809,519.47
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The Westport Land Conservation Trust Restricted Funds 12/31/12

The Agricultural Preservation Fund $437,916.73

A revolving fund to provide the Board of Directors with ready access to funds for the 
acquisition of agricultural land.

The Conservation Restriction Monitoring and Enforcement Fund $99,062.14

A fund for monitoring, enforcement and legal defense related to the stewardship of  
conservation restrictions held by the Westport Land Conservation Trust.

The Dune Conservation Fund $28,243.45

A fund restricted to maintenance of coastal dune areas owned by the Town of Westport 
through planting, fertilizing, anti-erosion barriers, and placement and maintenance 
of signs.

The Howland Memorial Stewardship Fund $129,611.38

A fund in memory of Llewellyn and Sarah Howland to provide 
 funding for the physical maintenance of properties in  
Westport which are owned in-fee by the Westport Land  
Conservatin Trust.

The Richmond and Cockeast Ponds Fund $121,366.40

Money restricted to land conservation projects within the  
Westport Harbor area and along the shores of the Richmond 
and Cockeast Ponds.

The West Branch Fund $23,310.35

Money restricted to conservation-related expenses of land  
planning of the West Branch Association, Inc., a neighborhood 
association of twenty waterfront landowners along the east 
shore of the West Branch of the Westport River.



Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Antoinette T. Abraham
Mr. Alan Alberg
Mr. Joel Altstein and Ms. Nan Laird
Mr. Norman R. Anderson and Ms. Laurie J. Marinone
Mr. J. George Anetakis
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Appleton
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Aresty
Mr. Richard C. Armstrong
Ms. Christine Ash
Dr. and Mrs. Gary S. Ash
Ms. Jane R. Ashley
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Ashworth
Mr. and Mrs. Richmond W. Bachelder
Dr. Lawrence N. Bailis
Mr. Charles A. Baker, III and Ms. Dorothy J. Pizzella
Mr. Christopher Baldwin and Ms. Sally Reyering
Ms. Ruth Baltopoulos
Mr. and Mrs. Rutgers Barclay
Mr. and Mrs. Walter F. Barnes
Mr. Gregory W. Barnes
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Bartlett
Ms. Valerie Bassett
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Bates
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Bauer
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Baughan
Mr. Bruce A. Bauman and Ms. Denise D. Selden
Mr. R. Nicholas Burns and Ms. Elizabeth Baylies
Ms. Barbara M. Bean
Ms. Judith M. Beavan
Mr. David Bechhofer and Ms. Kate Neaves
Ms. Marylin Alden Beck and Mr. William Lyon Pardee
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Beede
Mr. Russell S. Beede
Dr. and Mrs. John M. Bergland, III
Ms. Elizabeth B. Bernstrom and Mr. C. Gregory Henes
Mr. and Mrs. Warner B. Berthoff
Mr. and Mrs. Peter H. Bigelow
Mrs. John H. Blish
Ms. Joanne Bok
Mr. and Mrs. David Borden

Mr. and Mrs. Howard E. Borden, Jr.
Mr. Thomas Boreiko and Ms. Alison Coolidge
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence F. Borges
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Bourns
Ms. Bonnie Bower and Mr. Mark Hosley
Mr. and Mrs. Matthias O. Boxler
Dr. Markley Boyer and Dr. Barbara Millen
Ms. Nina Jean Bradley
Ms. Madeline C. Bragar
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Brayton
Dr. and Mrs. Robert G. Brayton
Mr. and Mrs. Paul L. Brenckle
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Brewer
Ms. Beatrice Brewster
Ms. Elizabeth J. Brinkerhoff
Ms. Holly Bronhard
Dr. and Dr. David S. Brown
Mr. Michael Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll R. Brownlee
Mr. Nils J. A. Bruzelius and Ms. Lynne A. Weil
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh D. Buchanan
Mr. and Mrs. Norman R. Buck
Mr. Jeff Bull and Ms. Marilyn Packard-Luther
Mr. and Mrs. John Bullard
Mr. Peter C. Bullard
Ms. Katherine A. Burdon
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Burgess
Ms. Nancy Burkholder
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Burling
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Burns
Ms. Susan Bush
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas N. Butler
Ms. Elizabeth W. Cady
Mr. and Mrs. Augustine Camara
Mr. Dominic W. Cammarata and Ms. Carolyn M. Regan
Mr. and Mrs. Peter C. Canning
Mr. Fabien Canuel and Ms. Lisa A. McGinn
Mr. Paul J. Capone
Ms. Martha Coursen Carleton
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Carter
Ms. Doris M. Carvalho
Mr. and Mrs. Royal Cash
Ms. Karen A. Castonguay and Mr. Joshua Borah
Ms. Whitney Chadwick and Mr. Robert Bechtle
Mrs. Phoebe Chardon
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Chase
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Cipollini
Ms. Tracey Clark and Mr. Christian Careb
Dr. Robert H. Clifton
Ms. Carolyn & Carolyn C. Cody
Mr. David C. Cole and Ms. Betty Slade
Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Conaway
Mr. and Mrs. Terrance W. Connolly
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Connors
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Constantine
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Conway
Mr. Charles Costa
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Coughlin

Dunham’s Brook Conservation Area



Ms. Elizabeth D. Coxe and Mr. G. David Forney, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Russel Craig
Mr. Robert J. Croke
Ms. Leslie Cronin
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Culpepper
Ms. Patricia A. Cumming and Mr. Lee Rudolph
Mr. and Mrs. David Cummings
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cunningham
Ms. Thelma D’Agostino
Mr. Paul R. Danehy
Ms. Ingrid Davidge
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew H. Davis, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard De Neufville
Mr. William H. Decker
Mr. Charles Y. Deknatel
Ms. Maria Christina DeLibero
Dr. and Mrs. Bruce Derbyshire
Mr. Jeffrey Dias
Ms. Joyce A. DiBona and Mr. Robert Weiss
Dr. William L Dills
Ms. Hope Dipko
Mr. Richard W. Donoho
Mr. and Mrs. James Dorsey
Ms. Marcia A. Drumright
Mr. and Mrs. Charles G. Edwards
Mr. Michael Elefante and Ms. Louise Sawyer
Ms. Norma Elwell
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel B. Estow
Mr. Barry Fain
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel S.L. Fan
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Faria
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Faulkner
Mr. Paul D. Fay and Ms. Julie Curtis
Mr. Edward Ferreira
Ms. Jeanette R. Ferri
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Ferris
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick E. Findlay
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Findlay, III
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel G. Fitch
Ms. Anne Fitzgerald and Mr. Lawrence Hookey
Ms. Ann R. Flather
Ms. Elizabeth L. Fleming
Mr. Ron Flener and Ms. Katherine D. Wuersch
Mrs. Peter C. Forrester
Mr. and Mrs. Steven W. Fors

Mr. and Mrs. Roger Fortier
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard P. Fournier
Ms. Maryann W. Francis
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald M. Freed
Mr. and Mrs. Lee O. Gardner
Ms. Irene Gavriluk
Mr. Craig M. Gifford
Mr. and Mrs. Howard W. Gifford
Ms. Jean Udall Gifford
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Gifford
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher R. Gillespie
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Glaser
Ms. Sarah Howland Godfrey
Mr. Edward R. Goldberg
Mr. James C. Goodridge
Mr. and Mrs. Rupert Grantham
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Greenhalgh
Mr. and Mrs. Peter H. Greenwood
Grimshaw - Gudewicz Charitable Foundation
Mrs. Roger Griswold
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Guay
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Guild
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin W. Guy, III
Mr. and Mrs. William Hajjar
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Hale, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Hale, Jr.
Ms. Jocelin Hamblett
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Harwood II
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Hatch
Ms. June E. Hatfield
Mr. James A Hester, Jr. and Ms. Sarah Bartlett
Ms. Barbara R. Hickox
Ms. Ann S. Higgins
Mrs. R. Scott Higgins
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Hinves
Mr. David W. Hobart
Ms. Ann H. Hogg
Mr. and Mrs. George Peter Holster, Jr.
Ms. Marjorie A. Houston
Mrs. Selena M. Howard
Mr. Edward H. Howe
Ms. Mary Ann Howkins-Tolley
Mr. and Mrs. Llewellyn Howland, III
Ms. Christine Hughes
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold W. Hunnewell
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence S. Huntington
Dr. and Mrs. C. Edward Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas S. Jansen
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. B. Jansen
Ms. Trintje D. Jansen
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Jarvis
Ms. Elizabeth Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Johnson
Mr. Robert K. Johnson
Ms. Janet W. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Scott R. Jones
Ms. Norma K. Judson
Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Kastner
Ms. Lucy G. Keefe

Westport Town Farm



Mr. and Mrs. Joseph L. Keith III
Mr. and Mrs. Martin J. Kelly
Mr. Duncan Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene M. Kennedy
Ms. Mary Ellen Kennedy
Ms. Mary Louise Kennedy
Ms. Claire V. Kenney
Mrs. Leona Kern
Mr. William D. Kern
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel W. Kidd
Mr. Baruch D. Kirschenbaum and Ms. Elizabeth Grossman
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald A. Knapp
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Knight
Ms. Barbara W. Koenitzer
Mr. A. Max Kohlenberg and Ms. Mary Rebecca Minard
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Krapf
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Kugler
Mr. Robert Kugler
Mr. Mike Labossiere
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Lack
Mr. and Mrs. Carlton L. Ladd
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Laird
Ms. Georgiana Lamb
Ms. Marie J. Langlois
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Lapointe
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Larner
Mr. Mark A. Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Lawrence
Mr. Clinton Lawton
Ms. Joanne Leary
Ms. Sally Ann Ledbetter
Mr. Robinson Leech, Jr.
Mr. Albert E. Lees, III
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lennon
Mr. Peter Lenrow
Dr. and Mrs. John F. Lentini
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Leonardo
Ms. Lucy Ann Lepreau
Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Levesque
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Lewis
Mr. Thomas E. Lewis and Ms. Ailene Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Peter G. Lisle
Mr. James Liston
Mr. and Mrs. Ted S. Lodge
Ms. Carol P. Long
Ms. Jane Ellen Loos
Rev. Richard T. Loring
Ms. Anne O Lowell
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce A. Lynn
Hon. D. Lloyd Macdonald
Mr. Peter Lloyd MacDonald
Ms. Catherine MacIntyre Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Mackay
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Macleod
Mr. and Mrs. Carlton D. Macomber, Jr.
Macy’s Foundation
Dr. and Mrs. Dwight R. Magovern
Mr. Timothy W. Mahoney and Ms. Pam Donnelly
Mr. Daniel Malis and Ms. Carolyn Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. Chris P. Maltas

Mr. and Mrs. Alan T. Manchester
Ms. Barbara A. Marcotte
Mrs. Marion Williston
Mr. Paul B. Marion
Ms. Yvonne Marquis
Mr. and Mrs. Leo V. Marshall
Ms. Martha Damon Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Martins
Mr. and Mrs. Richard K. Mason
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Matlack
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Matulis
Mr. Damon May and Ms. Bess Coughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Brem Mayer, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Barry C. Mazur
Mr. and Mrs. John J. McDermott
Mr. and Mrs. David P. McGinn
Mr. and Mrs. Charles McGrath
Mrs. Nina T. McKee
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur C. McKinley
Mr. and Mrs. Adelino D. Medeiros
Mr. Peter Meggison
Ms. Marjorie A. Mello
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Mercurio
Ms. Charlotte S. Metcalf
Mr. Michel G. Methot
Mr. and Mrs. James C.F. MeVay
Ms. Lauren Miler-Donnelly
Mr. and Mrs. Newton P. Millham
Mr. and Mrs. Dudley L. Millikin, III
Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. Mobley
Dr. and Mrs. Curtis Mock
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Montgomery, III

Kayaking out to the Spectacle Islands



Mr. and Mrs. James & Donna R. Moody
Mr. and Mrs. Ward K. Mooney
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Moran
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Morrison
Ms. Julie Morse and Mr. Brian Gallagher
Mr. and Mrs. W. Hugh M. Morton
Mrs. Anne T. Almy
Mr. Joseph E. Mullaney
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher P. Mulrooney
Ms. Elisabeth R. Mundel
Mr. Frederick Mundel
Ms. Linda Nanni and Mr. Clement Desjardins
Mr. and Mrs. Russell J. Nauta
Ms. Grace G. Newcomer
Mr. and Mrs. C. Walter Nichols, III
Mrs. Varick Niles
Mr. and Mrs. John Niles
Norfolk Hunt Club
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan B. O’Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Oishi
Mr. and Mrs. Russell J. Oliveira
Dr. and Mrs. Noel H. Olsen
Ms. Kathleen Owen
Mr. and Mrs. Krishna Palepu
Mr. Timothy A. Palmer
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Pannoni
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur H. Parker
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Patterson, Jr.
Ms. Martha Holman Paull
Mr. Thomas J.H. Peirce III and Ms. Tanya Ryden
Mr. and Mrs. Alan B. Pemstein
Mr. and Mrs. Victor J. Pena-Cruz
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Penney, Jr.
Mr. Dalton Perras
Mr. John E. Perry, Jr.
Ms. Lori A. Perry
Ms. Lani Peterson and Mr. Breck Arnzen
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Plante
Mr. and Mrs. Dana G. Pope
Mr. Jonathan H. Potter, Jr. and Ms. Robin Erickson Potter
Mr. and Mrs. Alan W. Powers
Mrs. Maynard W. Powning
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Pozzo
Ms. Betty Prescott
Mr. Alexander Preston

Mr. and Mrs. John L. Preston
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Raposa
Ms. Sharon Raposa Siebel
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Raposo
Mr. James L. Rathmann and Ms. Anne Noonan
Mr. and Mrs. William T. Reed, Jr.
Mr. Donald T. Reilly and Ms. Katharine Domoto
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew A. Rempis
Mr. and Mrs. David Reny
Mr. and Mrs. Lucien Reny
Ms. Christian A. Rezendes
Mr. Richard H. Soule, Jr.
Ms. Emily H. Richardson
Ms. Mary Ries
Mr. Scott Rininger
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Robash
Ms. Deborah C. Robbins
Ms. Jane Brooks Robbins
Mr. and Mrs. Ted D’A. Robbins
Mr. and Mrs. R. Bruce Roberts
Mr. Raymond A. Robillard
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Robinson
Ms. Ludmila A. Rockwell
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Rodrigues
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Gilbert
Ms. Christine B. Root
Mr. James C. Rosenfeld and Ms. Sharon L. Nolan
Ms. B. Jean Rosiello
Ms. Lee Rossiter
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Russell
Dr. and Mrs. Richard A. Ryder
Dr. and Dr. A. Kim Saal
Ms. Stephanie L. Sanford
Ms. Dorothy M. Sang
Mr. Karl Santos
Mr. Normand H. Sasseville
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Schene
Mr. Christopher W. Schlesinger
Mr. and Mrs. Paul A. Schmid, III
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Schmitt
Ms. Linda Schofield
Schrafft Charitable Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold D. Scott
Ms. Martha W. Sears Baker
Dr. and Mrs. Robert A. Sears
Mr. and Mrs. M. Christian Semine
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Shabshelowitz
Mr. and Mrs. Warren M. Shapleigh
Mr. and Mrs. William Shattuck
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Shilling
Mr. and Mrs. Gary P. Simmons
Mr. and Mrs. Paul G. Sittenfeld
Dr. and Mrs. S. Frederick Slafsky
Ms. Martha Slaight
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Slaight
Mr. John L. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Kendrick M. Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Squire
Ms. Madeleine G. St. Denis

Ingrid Davidge, WLCT Volunteer 
monitors a conservation restriction



Ms. Hope W. Sterling and Mr. Robert F. Collins
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan B. Stevens
Ms. Ruth Stevens
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory O. Stone
Mr. Kenneth C. Stone and Mrs. Thomas Slaman
Mr. and Mrs. Peter L. Streng
Dr. and Mrs. James M. Stubbert
Dr. and Mrs. Phillip G. Stubblefield
Mr. Garrett Stuck and Ms. Pam Coravos
Ms. Elizabeth Sullican and Mr. Patrick Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Paul B. Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Sunderland
Mr. Jerry Sundheimer and Ms. Elizabeth Gelfand
Mr. and Mrs. Henry M. Swan
Mr. Stephen A. Swift
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Swope
Ms. Laura Raposa Syre
Mr. O. Joseph Taccogna
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Talbot
Mr. Paul A. Tamburello, Jr.
Mr. Amit Tandon and Ms. Roochi Chopra
Ms. Carol M. Tashjian
Mr. and Mrs. Donald F. Taylor
Ms. Nancy Tela
Ms. Elizabeth H. Temkin
Mrs. Peter Temple
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Tewksbury
Dr. Hilary Robbins Thomas
Ms. Margaret G. Thomas
Mr. David Thompson
Mrs. Peter C. Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Carlton W. Thompson
Mr. Eric J. Thorgerson and Ms. Elizabeth H. Foote

Ms. Mary Thornton
Ms. Milicent B. Throop
Mr. and Mrs. Renke B. Thye
Mr. Ralph L. Tompkins III
Ms. Sylvia B. Tompkins
Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Tongue
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Toth
Mr. and Mrs. Alvin W. Tripp
Ms. Lee O. Tripp
Mr. Spencer C. Tripp
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Trippe
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Underwood, Jr.
Ms. Caroline Unruh
Mr. Calvin D. Utter
Dr. and Mrs. Henry W. Vaillant
Mr. Joseph Van Sloun
Mr. and Mrs. Neil J. Van Sloun
Mr. John Vasconcellos and Mr. William Barr
Mr. and Mrs. Manfred Schach Von Wittenau
Mr. and Mrs. David Wallace
Mr. and Mrs. James A Wallace, Jr.
Mr. Joseph B. Walsh
Mr. Robert Walsh and Ms. Carol Goodman
Mr. and Mrs. Keith S. Watson
Mr. and Mrs. Gurdon B. Wattles
Ms. Deborah Weaver and Mr. Philip Weinberg
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Wheeler
Mr. and Mrs. Chapin D. White
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin V. White, III
Ms. Barbara B. Wicks
Ms. Evelyn L. Wilber
Mr. Robert M. Wilcox
Mr. Bradford W. Wild
Mr. Bruce W. Wild
Ms. Lois Wilding
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Wilkens
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Wilkinson
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll Williamson
Ms. Kathleen R. Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Winner
Mr. Paul Wohlauer
Mr. and Mrs. Frank H. Wojciechowski
Ms. Charlene R. Wood
Ms. Janice A. Wood
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon F. Woollam
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Wordell
Mr. John Wylde
Mr. and Mrs. George U. Wyper
Dr. Thomas R. Yeomans
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen S. Young
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ishimoto Yuille
Mr. and Mrs. Thatcher Zembo
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Zembo

Herb Hadfield Conservation Area



Matching Gifts
IBM Corporation Matching Grants Program
Macy’s Foundation Matching Gifts 
Pfizer Matching Gifts Program
Johnson & Johnson Family of Companies

Grants
Helen E. Ellis Charitable Trust

In Kind Donations
William and Linda. Glaser
Al and Penny, A Quiet Place
Lees Market
Nasiff Fruit
Northstar Farms
Andrew Orr Farm
Paradise Hill Farm
B.G. Read
Skinny Dip Farm

Designated Gifts
Gifts to Howland Memorial Stewardship Endowment
Sally Howland Godfrey
Samuel and Hope Hale, Jr.
Martha Holman Paull

Gifts of Richmond Cockeast Pond
Peter and Roseanne Aresti

Gifts of Land
Lucy G. Keefe

Gifts of Conservation Restrictions
Harry B. and Martha F. Bryan with

Sarah B. and Nicholas S. Jansen and
Hannah, Hilary S. and Hope R. Jansen

Robert Bryan
William Makris and Douglas Reed

Gifts in Honor and Memory of Others 
In Memory of Martha Carleton
Janet Jones

In Memory of Alain J. Chardon
Richard and Barbara Brewer
Peter C. Bullard
Elizabeth Fleming
Grace Newcomer

In Honor of Martin and Edie Grubere
Baruch Kirschenbaum and Elizabeth Grossman

In Memory of Lydia Poole Barker
Lucy D. Metcalf 

In Memory of Dorothy S. Hiller
Paul and Christine Schmid, III

In Memory of Paul Jones
Richard and Kay Ryder

In Memory of Dr. Frank Lepreau
Lee and Polly Gardner

In Honor of Marriage
James Liston, in honor of Jack and Zoe Anetakis

In Memory of Mary McGough
Janet Jones

In Honor of Margot Schmid
Paul and Christine Schmid, III

In Memory of Peter Temple
Beverly Malatesta Temple

In Memory of Dr. and Mrs. Charles E. Test
Andrew and Deborah Rempis

In Memory of June Wild
Royal and Elaine Cash
Norma Elwell
Robert M. Wilcox
Bradford W. Wild
Bruce W. Wild
Lois Wilding
Marion Williston

Brayton/Borden Marsh




